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July	5,	2023

	 	 				 							Would	you	please	take	one	

	 	 	 							minute	to	pray	for	this	need		

	in	the	Buddhist	world?		Our	short-term	team	was	deeply	

	impacted	by	the	idolatry	and	spirit	worship	they	saw	at	

	Buddhist	temples	and	in	the	city.	Please	pray	that	all	teams	

	visiting	the	Buddhist	world	this	summer	will	have	a	burden	

	to	pray	for	Buddhists,	and	for	people	to	be	called	to	return.	

	 	 	 								 								PRAISE	GOD	FOR:		 	
	 	 	 									 								friends	we	have	gotten	to	

	know	so	well	at	the	market,	of	all	ages;	the	team	as	they	

	experienced	missions	in	Thailand	and	helped	us	bless	our	

	city;	friends	who	are	learning	about	God.		PLEASE	PRAY	

	FOR:	Jenelle	and	me	as	we	anticipate	her	departure	and	

	adjust	to	a	new	season;	open	hearts	to	hear	about	Jesus.

Spare Sixty

Friends of All Ages

Praise & Prayer

					Many	of	our	weekend	market	friends	are	7-9	years	
old.	We	threw	a	Back	to	School	party	for	them	at	our	
center	just	before	the	new	school	year	started	in	mid-
May	(left).	One	of	our	market	friends	is	91	years	old	
and	has	lived	his	whole	life	in	Lampang.	Grandpa	In	
took	me	on	a	horse	carriage	ride—a	Lampang	
distinctive—and	I	learned	a	lot	about	our	city’s	history	
and	his	experiences	(right).	It	is	a	joy	to	know	him.

				Thank	you	for	praying	for	us	as	we	make	so	many	
friends	at	our	Free	English	table.

					In	June	we	hosted	a	team	from	the	US	
for	two	weeks	(left).	With	their	help,	we	
opened	a	temporary	second	branch	of	
our	table	at	the	weekend	market	and	
also	a	pop-up	table	on	two	other	days.	
We	ask	God	to	remind	the	team	to	pray	
for	Thailand,	Buddhist	people,	and	us.

Goodbye,

Jenelle!
					In	one	month	
Jenelle	will	be	headed	
back	to	the	US	after	
two	years	in	
Lampang.	I’m	grateful	
for	her	faithfulness	
here	and	the	ways	she	
has	loved	our	friends	
well.	She	has	been	a	
wonderful	teammate	
and	friend.
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